VILLAGE OF CLIFFORD

REGULAR COUNCIL MEETING

MARCH 20, 2018
C.M. Zissler absent.

Pres Ode called the meeting to order at 7:00 p.m.

MINUTES

Motion by C.M. Armstrong and seconded by C.M. Ferns to accept the minutes of Feb 20, 2018.  Motion Carried.

TREASURER’S REPORT

Treasurer gave the Treasurer’s report.  Motion by C.M. Ferns and seconded by Pres. Ode to accept the treasurer’s report.  Motion Carried.
DDA 2017/2018 BUDGET

Motion by C.M.Costello and seconded by C.M. Ferns to accept the proposed 2018-2019 DDA Budget as presented. Motion Carried.
DDA BUDGET 2018-2019




Administration 


$3000.00

Beautification 


$2400.00  

Street Repair



$20000.00

Senior Complex Center 

$5000.00

Park repairs



$5000.00

Elevator



$5000.00

Well Pumps



$10000.00

Planning for future Projects
$10000.00

 
Total




$60400.00




Beginning cash 


$297177.60


Revenue from village

$13465.91

Revenue from twshp/county

$5778.18


Interest 



$200.00
Total projected monies

$316321.69

Ending Fund Balance

$255921.69

DDA MEMBERS

The DDA is in need of new members. They have recommended two names: Dawn Zissler and Sarah Holcomb. 

Motion by C.M. Ferns and seconded by C.M. Costello to appoint Dawn Zissler and Sarah Holcomb to the DDA, upon their acceptance of the nomination.  Motion Carried. 

ROAD SALT

Motion by C.M. Armstrong and seconded by C.M. Ferns to order 50 tons of road salt for the 2018/2019 fiscal year.  Motion Carried.

SPICER GROUP WATER STUDY

Steve Rutkowski, from Spicer Group, presented the finished water study of the village. This is a study that we had to have submitted to the State of Michigan.  In a general recap, he stated that the system operates very well and is adequate for supply, based on demand of the village. He did state that we have a lot of aging pipes and gave proposals for 5 and 20 year goals of improvement. 
He also had aerial images of the water and the sewage system; these are hanging in the village hall. 

SPRING CLEAN UP

2018 Spring clean up has been scheduled for May 17. You will be setting items to the curb. Reminder that all tires MUST be cut up in order for them to take them. Questions can be directed to the Village Hall. 
GUESTS

Fire Chief Mark Schank was present. He wanted to let the village know that the Fire Departments ISO rating went to a 5-5y. The scale is 1-10 with 10 being worst. We have previously been at a higher rating. He stated that this should lower home owner insurance rates this year.
APRIL 21st/

Clark Road from Madison to the library will be shut down, for water hose testing, on April 21st, weather permitting. The exercise room will be open with parking on the north-east side of the building and admittance through the fire hall.

CURRENT BILLS

Motion by C.M. Ferns and seconded by C.M. Costello to pay the current bills.

General Fund 


check #10156-10174
Major Street



check #1730-1736
Local Street



check #1134-1135
Water




check # 3798-3809
Equipment



check #2425-2425

Sewer




check# 1700-1701
Motion Carried. 

ADJOURN

Motion by C.M. Ferns and seconded by C.M. Costello to adjourn the meeting.  

Meeting was adjourned at 7:30 pm.









__________________

Laura Fenton; Clerk

